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PURPOSE:  

The Stormwater Division of Public Services is requesting the purchase of a truck mounted vacuum leaf & 

debris collector to be used for cleaning storm drains, gutters, etc.  Using the NC Sheriffs’ Association contract 

#20-04-0506 a new Freightliner truck with ODB Model DCL800SM-25 Vacuum Leaf & Debris Collector is 

being recommended for council approval. 

 

BACKGROUND:  

The Streets Division is currently using a 2007 Freightliner truck with a OBD leaf & debris collection body.  

These type of trucks have provided excellent service and reliability since their original purchase.  This truck 

will increase collection efficiencies and has eliminated the need for pull behind type leaf collection machines.   

The price of $204,960 is for the truck, vacuum body installation, and delivery.  Estimated delivery is 180-240 

days.    

 

BUDGET IMPACT:   

Funds are available in the 2019-20 budget 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  

The Fleet Services Department recommends purchasing the new truck mounted vacuum debris collector Model 

SCL800DM-25 from Carolina Industrial Equipment at a price of $204,960. Recommendation also includes 

declaring old equipment as surplus and disposing through the online auction process. 

 

 






